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Headteacher’s notes…    
We started the week with our termly Commendation Assembly where we celebrated and shared success with 
those children who received their Headteacher Certificates. Our 6Rs are an integral part of our school and we are 
always keen to recognise positive attitudes to learning, good behaviour, courtesy, consideration and responsibility. 
Congratulations to those who have received them. 
 
Thank you for all the positive comments on the report slips that have been returned this week – we have enjoyed 
reading them. This week our Governing Body met for the last time this academic year and Rev Jason Taylor was 
elected as Chair for next year, with Emma Spencer as Vice Chair. At the meeting we looked at the results of the 
recent parent survey and I know that everyone at the school takes the views of all parents seriously. We greatly 
appreciate the support that we receive and are pleased that the overwhelming response showed that you have 
very positive feelings about the school, and that you feel your children are happy and making good progress in a 
caring environment. This year we received 49 responses and a summary of the responses is included at the end of 
this weeks’ Newsletter. Following the resignation of Dave Freeman there will be a vacancy next term – please think 
about whether or not this is something that you could do. More details will be available in September. 
 
Well done to those children in Year 1 who played so well in the violin concert this afternoon. 
 
A team of children represented the school at the Quadkids tournament this week and Brampton came first with 
1684 Points! This is a fantastic achievement – well done to all who took part and thank you to the staff and parents 
who supported the children. 
 
Next week is the last week of term with the last day being Wednesday 24th July. 
 
Year 6 
This year our Year 6 Leavers’ Evening is being held on Monday 22nd July, and is expected to start at 6.00pm.  
Bookings can be made from www.bramptonvillage.parentseveningsystem.co.uk . 
 
Due to the number of children involved and the capacity of the Hall, bookings are limited to strictly 2 per family. 
 
On the last day of term the Year 6 children may bring in a school shirt so that it can signed. Please can they also be 
sent in with a spare shirt so that they can change if required. 
 
Medicines 
If your child is leaving the school at the end of term next week and has medication in school, please can it be 
collected by an adult from the school office at the end of the school day on Wednesday 24th July. Thank you 
 
Brampton Kids Club Summer Holiday Club 
Brampton Kids Club will be open in the school holidays between Monday 12th August and Tuesday 3rd  September 
2019, 8am to 6pm.  To book your child’s place, please take a booking form from the rack outside the school office 
or download it from the school website. 
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PTA News 
THANK YOU to everyone who has supported the PTA this school year.  
 
Thank you to those who attended the PTA meeting Wednesday.  
 
Our summer fair this year raised an amazing £2,500 so THANK YOU everyone who supported and helped with this. 
The money that we have made this year has helped buy the Brambles leavers’ bags and Year 6 leavers’ books. All 
the class school trips have also been subsidised and it would be great if more could be given for the class trips. We 
are also hoping to buy a new sound system for the school …. 
 
So we will still need your support in September when we start back.  
 
We have vacancies within the PTA.  There will be the positions for Chair, Secretary and Treasurer. If you would like 
to be a part of the PTA, please ask for details by emailing bramptonpta@outlook.com .  Letters will be going out 
ready for our annual AGM meeting when we return to school in September.  The AGM meeting is on Thursday 
26th September at 7.30pm. Everyone is welcome and we hope to see you there.  
 
THANK YOU 
PTA Team 
 
What’s On Next Week: 
Monday 22nd July   Primary Sports Stars Years 1,2,3,4 Football Club 

Year 6 Leaver’s Evening 6.00pm 
Tuesday 23rd July    Amy’s Acro     
Wednesday 24th July  Last day of term 
 
A summary of our results from national assessments is below. Well done to all the children across the school for 
what they have achieved this year. 

 
 School National 

Percentage of children who have achieved a Good Level of Development in Reception 68.2% 71.7% 

Percentage of children who have succeeded in the Y1 phonics check. 75.4% 82.0% 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
     
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

KS1  

 
Percentage expected to achieve 

the national standard 

Be working at ‘Greater Depth’ 

 
Outcomes July 

2019 
 

National 
Outcomes July 

2019 
 

National 

Reading 63.5 74.9 23.0 25.0 

Writing 62.2 69.2 10.8 14.7 

Mathematics 66.2 75.6 13.5 21.7 

RWM 54.1 64.9 8.1 11.2 

Initial KS2 Attainment Targets 2019 set September 2018  

 
Percentage of Pupils to Achieve the 

National Standard 
Be working at ‘Greater 

Depth’ 

 
Outcomes July 2019 

 
 

 
National 

Outcomes July 
2019 

 
 

National 

Reading 71.9 73 20.3 26.9 

Writing 60.9 78 20.3 20.1 

Mathematics 67.2 79 21.9 26.6 

In all three (R,W & M) 54.7 65 7.8 10.5 

Grammar, Punctuation & Spelling 79.7 78 29.7 35.6 
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49 responses

My child is happy at this school. %

Strongly Agree 37

Agree 59

Neutral 2

Disagree 2

Strongly Disagree 0

This school responds well to any concerns I raise.

Strongly Agree 12

Agree 57

Neutral 29

Disagree 2

Strongly Disagree 0

My child is well looked after and is safe at this school.

Strongly Agree 37

Agree 51

Neutral 8

Disagree 4

Strongly Disagree 0

My child makes good progress at this school.

Strongly Agree 21

Agree 49

Neutral 28

Disagree 2

Strongly Disagree 0

Pupils at the school behave well most of the time.

Strongly Agree 13

Agree 56

Neutral 25

Disagree 4

Strongly Disagree 2

Parents are kept well informed about all aspects of school life.

Strongly Agree 16

Agree 53

Neutral 21

Disagree 8

Strongly Disagree 2

The school promotes respect for others and values differences.

Strongly Agree 25

Agree 58

Neutral 13

Disagree 2

Strongly Disagree 2

This school is well led and managed.

Strongly Agree 27

Agree 49

Neutral 18

Disagree 6

Strongly Disagree 0

I receive valuable information from the school about my child’s progress.

Strongly Agree 11

Agree 50

Neutral 25

Disagree 12

Strongly Disagree 2

 

 

 
Brampton Village Primary School Parent Survey June 

2019 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The school is welcoming, friendly, teaches 

respect, fun. 

 

Encourages child in every aspect of life. 

 

I have mostly been happy about all aspects 

of the school and think in nearly 

everything they have performed very well. 

 

The school is brilliant at treating every 

child as an individual and promoting the 

6Rs which are all extremely important for 

the educational and wider social 

development of children. 

 

Communicates school news well through 

newsletters and teachers are always 

available to speak at pick up. The children 

are well behaved and respect each other and 

their teachers in school. 

 

 

BVPS is brilliant. My girls are so happy 

here and it is evident how hard the teachers 

and staff work. Thank you 

 

My child enjoys their learning as their 

class teacher makes it exciting, fun and 

pushes them to reach their potential. 

 

My child is really happy at school. 


